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Commander's Message
Comrades, I hope you had
a wonderful September. I
would like to thank the
Post Auxiliary for putting
on yet again another
amazing event for our
Post Labor Day
celebration.

We also had a very
successful Buddy Poppy/membership drive
at Barron’s. Jan, Theo and myself were
able to collect $327 in donations for the
Post.

You may notice that the outside deck
construction is moving ahead at full speed;
please be patient with us during this time. If
you have any questions, feel free to reach
out to the House Committee or myself.

Be sure to get your advance tickets for the
Post Annual Deep Pit BBQ held on
Saturday, October 9th. See the Canteen
staff to purchase tickets in advance of the
event and save.

Sign in your guests in the book by the front
door. Let’s learn to lift each other up, we are
supposed to support each other and
encourage each other, not tear each other

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our
Facebook page! Please click this link:

 ​
Quartermaster's Report
Please make every effort
to attend our Post
General Meeting at 11
a.m. on Saturday,
October 9th. Your
comments and
suggestions are always
welcome. We need our
members' active
participation to improve the operations of
the Post.

Please purchase your $20 advance tickets
for the Saturday, October 9th Post Annual
Deep Pit BBQ. Tickets at the door will be
$25.

As I have stated before, the future of the
VFW depends on our ability to attract new
members and make sure we retain our
present members as well. Please make an
effort to identify eligible veterans and then
just give us those names. We will make the
presentation regarding the value of
membership to our Post and the VFW.

​Carl
Quartermaster
Carl Silva ​

House
Committee
Report
Comrades:

September was a
busy month to say the

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


down. Respect the staff, respect the Post
officers, and more importantly, respect each
other and you will be surprised at how much
our Post can grow.

Please continue to keep our Past
Commander Jack and Quartermaster Carl
in your prayers for health and healing.

Please come out to the Post for our General
Meeting at 11 a.m. Saturday, October
9th. Attend the meeting to have your say in
the current and future operations of VFW
Bert Fuller Post 9578.

If you need me reach out, please call me at
(858) 729-3911. I am here for you - the
veterans, the auxiliary, our families and the
community of Alpine!

Comrades, have a wonderful October!

​John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

All Hands On Deck!
​VFW Post 9578 Post Annual Deep
Pit BBQ Saturday, Oct. 9th

Advance ticket sales have begun! Get your
$20 advance tickets from the Canteen staff
at the Post now - save $5 over the $25 price
at the door!

least. The contractor has started the patio
deck extension, so please be careful around
construction site. Regarding the rock wall
downstairs, the joints around the rock have
been filled and a gutter above the wall has
been added to drain the rainwater out. 

We are awaiting parts for the security
camera system, and will start on it soon as
well. We have received a bid for the parking
area project which will be discussed at the
next meeting. Obtaining bids for work has
been slow; it is difficult to get companies to
come out to look at the work.   
 
At the last meeting, we discussed going
back to the practice of having guests at our
Post signed in by a member in good
standing. We would really like to get your
point of view at the October 9th General
Meeting. We have spent a lot of time on
non-members who create problems when
visiting the Post. If you would like to put
your two cents in regarding this, please
attend the next meeting Saturday, Oct. 9th.
Remember it's our Post.  
 
At the next meeting, we will be working on
Halloween Party, Veterans Day
celebration, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas
Day, and New Years Eve as well. So if you
have any ideas for these days, please bring
them to the General Meeting for
discussion.  

Reminder: our Annual Deep Pit BBQ is
Saturday, October 9th. We need help with
digging out the pit, prepping the meat to go
into the pit and setup. We also need
volunteer help serving and for clean
up. Tickets are on sale now. We will have
auction items as well as whatever meats are
left over, always good stuff.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns for
the House Committee, please bring them
to the 11 a.m. General Meeting held on the
second Saturday of each month and we will
be happy to hear them.
 
God Bless and look forward to seeing you at
the Post.
  
John
House Committee Chair
John Rizzo

Auxiliary
President's
Message



Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.

Thank you for your understanding.

Chaplain's
Message

“CIVILITY”:
Courtesy; manners;
respectfulness. These
should be more than
just words when
referring to the
behavior of members
and guests at our
Post. For the most part, our patrons have
been well-behaved; but occasionally, some
exhibit bad behaviors such as excessive
profanity, loud arguing and confrontational
stances. Please keep in mind that those
types of behavior can result in temporary or
permanent banishment from the Post. Your
officers and staff work very hard to ensure
that our Canteen and environs are a safe
and pleasant place to enjoy food, drink and
entertainment throughout the week. So, we
thank all who come to our Post who are
“peace-keepers”, so to speak. The Prayer
of St. Francis is most appropriate here:

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace.
Where there is hatred, let me bring love.
Where there is offense, let me bring pardon.
Where there is discord, let me bring union.
Where there is error, let me bring truth.
Where there is doubt, let me bring faith.
Where there is despair, let me bring hope.
Where there is darkness, let me bring your
light.
Where there is sadness, let me bring joy.
O Master, let me not seek as much
to be consoled as to console,
to be understood as to understand,
to be loved as to love,
for it is in giving that one receives,
it is in self-forgetting that one finds,
it is in pardoning that one is pardoned,
it is in dying that one is raised to eternal life.

AMEN.
I recently learned that life member U.S.
Navy WW II veteran Charles Fields
passed away at his home in Missouri on
August 23rd at age 96.  Let us remember
Chuck in prayer:
 
O God of mercy, peace, and love, we

Happy October! I hope
that everyone is having
an amazing fall. We
thank all that attended
our great event over
Labor Day
weekend! We had a
great time enjoying the
beautiful view from our
Post, great live music, fellowship and a
wonderful meal made by JR! Thank you to
all of the volunteers that came together to
make this a wonderful event. 
 
The Post Auxiliary was able to support our
local First Responders from Alpine Fire,
Cal Fire and the Sheriffs department by
providing them dinner in honor of their
service and sacrifice to honor September
11th. They were all grateful that we honored
them. Thank you to Nancy for putting this
all together. Also thank you to Alpine
Social Kitchen & Tap for putting this great
meal together for us. 
 
The Post Auxiliary is having a blast hosting
Burgers with a View  every Saturday.
Thank you for all the volunteers that have
helped us raise money at these events. If
you would like to sign up to help cook
burgers, please let me know or sign up at
the Post Canteen.

Please attend the VFW Post Auxiliary
Meeting held at 10 a.m. on Saturday,
October 2nd at the Post.
 
We as a team look forward to supporting
the Post and veterans in the months
coming up. Happy October everyone!
 
Yours in Service,

Michael
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Michael Charles Buxton
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller VFW
Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary Chaplain's
Message

I love the Alpine VFW
Post 9578! I am one of
seven children and I
have four of my own –

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


remember before you in this moment our
friend and fellow veteran Charles Fields.
We recall with respect all that he stood for in
this life. Help us to live in the
companionship of his spirit. May we be kind
to the friends and family he cared for;
devoted to the community in which they
lived; and loyal to the causes which he
served. Thus, in our lives and hearts, may
Chuck live on, to our great comfort, to the
betterment of your creation, and to the
furthering of your most holy will. AMEN.

Theo
Post 9578 Chaplain
Theodore Bazdorf

October
Saturday Night Entertainment

at the Post

Post 9578 Labor Day Celebration
Hosted by Auxiliary A Big Success!

by Kimberley Rivera

Thanks to all of the Post Auxiliary
volunteers who helped with the Labor Day
Celebration at the Post. Pictured below:
Post Life Member Alex Kalogianis  and his
wife Julie who provided the delicious carrot
cake!

so Family is everything
to me. And our Post is
just that! A big
wonderful, diverse
Family!

The Post Family has
grown over the last four
years that I have been
here. Lots of us have
become friends, very
close friends. We have prayed with our sick,
celebrated birthdays, anniversaries, and
weddings. Rejoiced at miracle medical
recoveries. We have laughed, hugged,
danced, and cried together. Our VFW Post
has been an oasis.

Our VFW Family is one of a kind – it is what
all of us have made it. Our camaraderie is
special unto this Post! Whether you come
on Friday night, Saturday night, Sunday
breakfast, burgers with a view, celebrations
of life, retirement parties, Bingo, Poker,
Craft events, our fantastic BBQ, rummage
sale or you just come “whenever” to hang
out and have a drink, visit, or simply enjoy
the breathtaking view.

Please help us grow the Family by bringing
in prospective members. They are what help
nourish and replenish our Post. We are
here to support our Veterans, so anything
we can do to advance that goal helps our
Veterans. Please encourage those that can
to become a member of the Post or the
Auxiliary.

Remember – you can support our Post by
getting involved with at least one
thing. Whether it is helping prepare Burgers
on Saturdays, buying raffle tickets for the
50/50 or our monthly baskets, manning the
poppy booth, or maybe becoming a member
of the Color Guard. One event, one meal,
one donated item for our Friday night raffle
or our monthly baskets. Bring one guest
with you, help with one of our fundraiser
BBQ’s or other events, get involved with our
Board. Anything big or small will be
appreciated and will further the support of
our Veterans – after all that IS why we are
there, right? We are a Family! We all need
to pitch in! Don’t make me have to call my
96 year old Mom!!!

Lord, we remember that all we have in this
world is a gift from you. Thank you for all
those who offer their time and talents,
joining us in volunteerism.  

In Peace and volunteerism,

Jan



Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
Congratulations to Post
Member John Krempp
who won the September
Cooler Raffle!

The Raffle Basket tickets are sold for $1
donation each and six (6) tickets for $5
donation.

For Post Raffle Basket and 50/50 tickets:
please put your name and contact number
on all tickets that you purchase since you do
not have to be "present" to win!

Come out and enjoy indoor and/or outdoor
dining on our beautiful Patio with its great
scenic views.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera

Craft Class at the Post - October 3

Craft Class at the Post - September



VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

The Post will observe the following business
hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

Please please do your best to comply with
state and county guidelines at all times and
do not, under any circumstances, attend
a Post activity or event if you or a
member of your family unit are
experiencing COVID-19 symptoms.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

Support Your Post -
Attend Regularly to Enjoy

The Camaraderie, Games &
​Live Entertainment!

Congratulations to September
​Post 9578 Raffle Winner

Post Member John Krempp



VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf of
this great country
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions



Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Allisen Earls -Senior Vice Commander
Sean Lynch - Junior Vice Commander
Carl Silva - Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Assistant Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Chaplain
Allisen Earls - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
John Rizzo - Service Officer
John Rizzo - Surgeon

Dan Focht - 1st Year Trustee
Charlie Roders - 2nd Year Trustee
James Abercrombie - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Michael Buxton - President  
Nancy Hauer - Senior VP
Ed Molloy - Junior VP           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Margaret Horde - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        
Pat Alston Aldrich - Trustee #1
Brenda Rizzo - Trustee #2   
Darren Pyle - Trustee #3

House Committee

John Rizzo - Chairperson
Allisen Earls - Member
Richard Simmons - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
Mark Traplay - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Darla Beery
Dani Caton
Sandy Curry
Julie Kalogiannis
Gigi Lafaver
Jessica McKittrick
Heather Whisnand

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-Free
Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post officer.
Law enforcement will be contacted and the
offender will be subject to criminal and legal
consequences. Offenders will lose their
Post privileges and not be allowed on Post
property in the future.

Post Hours of Operation
(Subject to change without advance notice - call
Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

Monday - Friday: 11 a.m. to Closing

Lunch Service: 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Dinner Service: 5 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Saturday & Sunday: 9 a.m. to Closing

Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday/Month

10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month



10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: csilvasr@aol.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to
csilvasr@aol.com or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: Carl Silva

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 20th of the prior month.

FYI for Post Members!

House Committee Meetings are held every second Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every second Saturday of the month  at 11 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting people know you are a member of our VFW!

Our Newsletter Supporters

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Tammy Keen

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net


Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com








VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
(619) 445-6040

www.vfw9578.com
 ​  ​  ​  ​
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